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BRUNTSFIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL

MINUTES OF MEETING

PARENT COUNCIL Meeting

16 March 2016

Staff Room





Draft 1

 (draft until approved at next meeting )

	
	Present:   Mark Roberts, Elizabeth Tennet, Neil Thomas, Pauline Ah-Hot, Bill Dorman, David Rowley, Carol Kyle, Katy Hayne

Apologies   See below.
	Action




	1
	Welcome & Apologies

Apologies – Maeve Fryday, Tara Macgregor, Sarah Cran, David Urch
	MR

	2
	Approval of Minutes from February 2 2016

Minutes approved.  
	MR



	3
	Headteachers Report

The new playground is looking fantastic.  The hills will be really good for geography and the grass looks really good too.  Removing paint from walls not yet complete.  Decking not portable.  Pea gravel has white dust – we shall let parents and carers know this will ‘wear off’ but may make clothes and shoes ‘dusty’ for a while. ROSPA training for HTs tomorrow, then playground will be ROSPA assessed before we can use it. Site meeting on Friday.  Some minor complaints from neighbors during construction which Carol is dealing with.

Curriculum design ongoing with staff.  It’s a lot of exciting work for the staff team but worth it in long term.  Almost at the ‘trialing’ stage.  The aim is to get mix of experiences/topics across the years to ensure continuity and progression within the curriculum and reduce chances of duplication.

Bad weather policy.  Currently if the weather is really bad the pupils can enter the building at 8.40. However this causes problems as no one is around to look after the children. The Office staff make the decision which is difficult for them.  This is less of an issue now that the worst winter weather is passed. A Parent Mail will be sent out after October half term to confirm the weather policy for next winter.
	CK



	4
	PC Governance

1) Mandate of PC.  Discussed by office bearers over winter.  Draft of role of PC circulated.  See here. Following further review this will be used as the basis for the PC’s strategy, to update the website and any required changes to constitution.

2) Succession planning.   Need to do a role description for secretary role (others already drafted) and then send round all job descriptions to Parents/carers.  Aim to do this before Easter.  Initial response to Clubs co-ordinators has been encouraging.  New P1 parents meeting in June can be used to bang the drum for the new people to be involved. 

3) Sub Groups.  Discussion of Finance job description and finance sub group.  Will be included in pre-Easter email.

4) Constitution changes timeline – will occur in due course if required from above issues.
	MR

	5
	Clubs Update

BD present a paper that can be reviewed here
Swimming Club – In principle happy for PC to try and re-establish the swimming club. Subject to certain conditions that need to be in place.  Carol had one idea for a PE teacher who could offer swimming provision for clubs.  

Summer term registrations broadly complete with limited issues.
	BD/PA

	6
	School Management Sub Group

CK meeting.  One issue was wet weather policy – see earlier note.

Post Feb 4 2016 CEC meeting regarding South Edinburgh Primary Schools.  Unanimous approval for new school.  Subject to finance.  Budget decision in August 2016.  Joint working group likely to be set up from PC from primary schools in due course.
	MR/DR

	7
	Playground Improvement Project

As the playground is close to completion the issue of official opening and ‘thank yous’ was discussed.  Everyone keen for this to be a joint PC and school thing. Various options were discussed including badges for kids (post training),  letters of thanks etc.  Highly likely that the Summer Fete will mark the official opening.  However the playground should be open to kids earlier subject to safety inspections and training/familiarisation.  

Training/familiarisation for staff and pupils.   This can kick off post ROSPA approvals. PE staff and and Mrs Ramsay will take classes round together to ‘teach’ them how to use equipment safely.  Kidzcare staff will also get similar training as well. All this should take about 1 week post the ROSPA approval.

Some extra works have been included : extra tarmac (paid for by CEC), moving of goal posts (to be aligned !), new netball posts and storage.

Finalisation of final fees and matching funds from Sports Scotland ongoing.
	CK/MF/NT

	8
	Finance – Treasurer’s Report

1. HBOS account £94,048.61

2. RBS account £80.

3. PayPal = NIL

4. Succession planning proposal :

· General treasurer – RBS account - events and fundraising

· Clubs treasurer – BOS account – clubs record keeping 

· Finance team – 3 or 5 people (ie an odd number) to support clubs treasurer and clubs co-ordinators in relation to monitoring profitability of clubs, club pricing, considering requests to buy equipment etc

5. Playground :

· previously agreed with CEC that Parent Council contribution to be capped at £48K 

· match funding from SportScotland is an offer of 50% of total cost, up to £110 ,833 + VAT if applicable ie £133K, including VAT 

· at site meeting on 4.3.16, HS confirmed our contribution is capped at 50% of cost of P1 contractors ie 50% of £93,790.61 = £46,895.31

· this has been paid to CEC

· offer of match funding to be transferred to CEC

· SportScotland have paid £55,542 into our bank account. Any excess over 50% of our share of project costs will be repaid, once costs are finalised

6. Accounts :

· almost completed a complete overhaul of accounts for 2014-15 and 2015-16, to reflect (1) general clubs expenses are now classed as club expenses, not general operational expenses, (2) use of Wild Apricot, rather than cheques, (3) special discounts for cancelled clubs, (4) we now do registrations in previous terms, so PayPal income from Jun 15 actually relates to clubs held in 2015-16

· each spreadsheet has 31 sheets and approx 220 pages, but will be very useful

· 2014-15 = clubs made a small loss 

· overall, the PC made a profit

· for 2015-16, we increased club prices by 5%

· for 2015-16, clubs income for Autumn 15 and Spring Term 16 = over £60,000

· based on what we've spent to date and will incur for remainder of the term, estimated profit for clubs to end of Spring Term = £2,453

7. Cycling :

· fewer people signed up than anticipated

· ongoing review to determine way forward

8. Kidzcare :

· wish to review arrangement with them

· recommend give notice that we don't require escort to MUC from Autumn Term 

· plenty of time for them / parents to make other arrangements

9. Concession places :

· agree to continue with free school meal criteria


	ET

	9
	Events

NA. 
	TMc

	10
	New Boroughmuir

JP not present.  What is the August 2016 S1 entry ?  Need to review the S1 entry issue at next meeting to see if 2015 trend is continuing.
	

	11
	AOB

What projects to fund post new playground ?  Primrose fund to get first priority (% TBC but likely to be 10-15% of funds raised).  Then French and German books as initial suggestion. CK to suggest funding requests in detail.
	

	12
	Next Meetings

18 May 2016 and 15 June 2016. All meetings in Staff Room from 7.00 pm to 8.45 pm.
	



